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Chairman Larson, and members of the Senate Judiciary Committee, my name is 

Tag Anderson.  I am the Director of the Risk Management Division of OMB.  I appear 

today in support of HB 2067. 

 Under current law, a party to a civil, criminal, or administrative proceeding must 

comply with applicable discovery rules when requesting records in the possession of the 

agency involved in the criminal, civil or administrative proceeding.  N.D.C.C. 44-04-

18(6).  Some attorneys have been recently taking the position that a lawsuit against a 

state employee does not preclude them from making open records requests or a suit 

against one state agency does not preclude open records requests to another state 

entity.  This legislation clarifies that when a civil action for money damages is being 

brought against a state employee or any agency of state government, the party and 

their attorney need to follow ordinary civil discovery rules to obtain documents 

regardless of what agency has possession of the documents. 

This concludes my prepared remarks and I would be happy to answer any 

questions you may have.   

Thank you.  
 


